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This Month's Program Treasurer's Report

Report is available from Ron Coleman

Our speaker for the Wednesday, January 13 will be Captain Tom Lee,
Owner operator of the 85 foot Freedom. Tom will divulge his tips and methods to
enable us to improve our catch. No new members in December!

Welcome New Members

The club currently has 46 paid
members.

Raffle Winners

You have to be there to win!!!
Club Calendar

Club Meetings

Date Speaker
1/13
2/10
3/10
4/14
5/12
6/9
7114
8/11
Contact: dpgiuliani@aol.com or 323 810-3958 cell %3?3
11/110
Thanks ....Dick 12/08 Banquet

Fresh Water Events

. Event  Date Location
January 2010 President's Message 1

Congratulations to Martha Bummer, the recipient of our first Sportsperson of the
Year Award.

Congratulations to Dave Craig for Freshwater Angler of the Year and Gary
Gillingham for Saltwater Angler of the Year.

The annual Awards banquet was held on December 9, 2009 and yes | finally got
the date correct. | am sure all those who attended had a great time. There were
prizes galore and a few lucky members won trips for the upcoming year.

Before we go forward into 2010, | want to thank everyone who assisted in making
2009 a success. Membership is up, | see an increase in people at the monthly
meetings, more prizes and | see more people interested in trips and showing up at



lake events.

The fight goes on with MLPA; volunteers will be needed in 2010 for Dan
Hernandez, United Angles, Friends of Roll, 976-Tuna etc. It is the Boy Scouts
anniversary and | am already hearing about fishing trips they would like help with.
So if you can spare the time try to volunteer this year.

Mr. Giuliani is lining up an impressive array of speakers this year. The Newsletter
and website have numerous pictures and articles about the fishing adventures of
our members and their family.

| am still collecting new and used fishing gear for the kids. A new group that assists
Los Angeles County Orphans, Friends of Foster Children-San Gabriel PO Box 1105
Arcadia, CA 91077-1105, (626) 445 5442, FOFC@Earthlink.Net was collecting
fishing gear at the Santa Anita Mall this year. Through private and corporate
donations they have assisted over 81,000 kids in the past 34 years! Denise and |
donated some new fishing equipment (my winnings from the Awards banquet and 2
freshwater set ups) to them and told them how to contact Dan Hernandez, 976-
Tuna, and Friends of Rollo. If you know of a noteworthy group, please bring it to the
club’s attention. Maybe someone will find someway to assist the group in meeting
their goals.

As in past years | want to have a Sale, Trade, or Swap new or used gear in July.
Members have asked about an outside event which does not include fishing and at
which the whole family can attend. | am working on a Bar B Que at Santa Anita,
maybe October. | am open to other suggestions.

There is a proposal before the board to have whopper board pictures turned in
within two or three months of the picture being taken to cut down on “sandbagging”
and to promote competition throughout the year. It will be voted on at a board
meeting and possibly at a future meeting.

Please send in your articles on fishing, your vacation, and volunteer events. Wil
Ebersman, Don Udlock and Denise Florin usually have volunteer opportunities they
need help with. As stated, this year is the anniversary of the Boy Scouts and | have
heard they plan many fishing and camping events they could use help with. Tim
Campbell, past president, is planning some of the activities.

Please share the newsletter, take it to work, invite people to attend a meeting or join
the club. Help make your club fun and enjoyable. Congratulations to all the winners
and good luck to everyone in 2010.

Board Meeting
The Board is meeting 1/12/10. If you have any issues you wish to have

discussed, please contact William Davis before that date. Leave voicemail if
he does not answer. Thank you.

William
president@turnersrodandreelclub.com

Whopper Board

Standings

YTD STANDINGS

Dec 2009

Fresh Water

Trout

1st  Gary Gillingham 17.31
2nd  Mike Maurizio 3.18
3rd  Bill Sullivan 1.80

Salmon / Steelhead
1st  Ernie Branch 24.26
2nd
3rd

Large / Small Mouth Bas
1st Ed Cazares 6.81
2nd Randy Mindoro 5.70
3rd  Fred Bernthal 3.13
Striped Bass
1st Randy Mindoro 7.0
2nd  Karl Penson 5.50
3rd  Don Udlock 1.56
Catfish

1st Ed Cazares 6.06
2nd  Karl Penson 2.80
3rd
Salt Water

Calico / Sand Bass
1st  Don Merrill 5.68
2nd  Glenn Bummer 5.30
3rd  Gary Gillingham 4.75

Bonito / Barracuda
1st  Don Merrill 13.56
2nd  Ernie Branch 8.19
3rd  Gary Gillingham 8.00

Yellowtail / Dorado / White Se:

1st
2st
3rd

1st
2nd
3rd

1st
2nd
3rd

1st
2nd

3rd
4th
5th
6th
7th
8th
oth
10th

John Schroeder 42.13
Ernie Branch 25.00
Ed Cazares 21.44
Tuna
Gary Gillingham 256.0
Rich jenkins 123.0
Glenn Bummer 102.4
Bottom Fish
Karl Penson 455
Ernie Branch 141.0
Dick Guiliani 20.8

Angler of the Year

Salt Water
Dec 2009

Gary Gillingham  981.50

Karl Penson 580.20
Ernie Branch 553.00
Don Merrill 472.00
Ed Cazares 405.98
Glenn Bummer 372.90
Dick Guiliani 228.20
Rich Jenkins 201.80
Randy Mindoro 184.00
Denise Florin 173.00



Salt Water Charter Update MEETING LOCATION

| will Only be collecting money for the March, April, and June Dawn trips at the Marie Callender's
January meeting. Cost of the trip is $150 half is mandatory full would be appreciated. 2300 E. Foothill Blvd.
Thank you your Charter Master Rich Jenkins Pasadena, CA 91107
Let’s go fishing!! 626-792-3109 | FAX 626-792-2034
Turner Rod and Reel Club Charters 2010 Our Meeting Location team has
secured the upstairs banquet room for
Date Landing Boat Departure Price Spots our meetings. They serve their
standard menu and also serve beer
1 March 12th Ventura Pacific Dawn 10:00 PM $150.00 18 and wine.
March 11th Support Marie Callender’s by
purchasing your meal prior to the
2 April 12th Ventura Pacific Dawn 10:00 PM $150.00 18 start of the meeting. Meeting will start
April 11th at 7:30 pm.
3 May 28th Oxnard Island Tak 4:30 AM $100.00 10 Invite a fisherman to the next meeting
or bring a friend. Get involved in our
4 June 11" Ventura Pacific Dawn 10:00 PM $150.00 18 monthly raffles and sign up for our
monthly charters and our monthly
5 June 24th Oxnard Island Tak 4:30 AM $100.00 10 freshwater events. There is always a
lot going on at the Turner's Rod and
6 July 24th Oxnard Island Tak 4:30 AM $120.00 10 Reel Club. Come early and have
dinner or a dessert before the meeting.
7 Aug 8" Newport Aggressor 12:30 PM $56.00 27 See you there!
8 Aug 21st Oxnard Island Tak 4:30 AM $120.00 10 _ _
2010 Membership Drive
9 Sept 22" 27th San Diego American Ang;ler 12:00 PM $1725.00 25 . L
Sept 22" The 2010 Membership Drive is on!!!!
Pierre will have pre-printed forms
10 Oct 16" Oxnard Island Tak 4:30 AM $120.00 10 Just bring your check or cash and
validate your personal information on
11 Nov 27th Oxnard Island Tak 4:30 AM  $120.00 10 the pre-printed forms. The dues
have changed: $45 for an
On all Island Tak trips if fuel goes over $3.00 a gallon there will be a Lt DU i) a0 s el

membership. That entitles you to
one T-shirt for individuals and 2 T-
Shirts for family members.

The data on the pre-printed forms
comes from the club database. This is

$50.00 surcharge

arter iviaster the best time to verify and update your
Charter Mast : _

Richard Jenkins I(rll’flzranéztlr?]g-ke every effort to use the
(818) 246-4723 Home pre-printed forms rather than fill out a
(818) 939-2654 Cell blank form. | have had instances

when people supplied “new” or
“revised” information (or | couldn’t read
their writing), only to have to change
the information back at a later date!
Thanks for your consideration and
cooperation.)

chartermaster@turnersrodandreelclub.com

Membership Card Reminder

All members are reminded that your
club membership entitles you to a 10%
discount on NON-SALE fishing tackle
items at Turner’'s Outdoorsman stores.
This discount is not available for guns
or ammo. You are also reminded that
after January 1 2010, your 2009
membership card is void. In order to
receive the discount, a current 2010
membership card will be required. All
store managers are aware of this and
there are NO EXCEPTIONS.

Website Update

All of the updates have been entered
into the Website. If you have anything
you would like to add, e-mail it to
newsletter@turnersrodandreelclub.com.




TURNER'

OQUTDOORSMIAN
Rod & Reel Club

Name of Trip

Boat Pacific Dawn

Landing Ventura

Departure 10:00 PM March 11th
Return 7:00 PM March 12th
Ventura

1583 SPINNAKER DR
VENTURA HARBOR VILLAGE
VENTURA CA

800 708-8523

19 Anglers
Trip Fare $150.00

No coolers, ice chests, alcoholic beverages, illegal drugs, weapons or
explosives are permitted on board the vessel at anytime. There is a galley and
you can order a hot breakfast and a lunch for an additional fee. We have a
$250 galley minimum.

Special Information
A 15% gratuity is customary for all Charters based on Charter price
Galley gratuity based on total spent in Galley.

Charter Master
Richard Jenkins
(818) 246-4723 Home
(818) 939-2654 Cell

Directions to the landing

Ventura Harbor Village is located on US-101 approximately 30 miles South of Santa Barbara
and 65 miles North of Los Angeles.
1583 Spinnaker Drive

Ventura, CA 93001

From US-101 North:

- Exit Seward Ave.

- Turn Left on Seward Ave.

- Turn Left on Harbor Blvd.

- Turn Right on Spinnaker Drive.
From US-101 South:

- Exit Seward Ave.

- Turn Left on Harbor Blvd.

- Turn Right on Spinnaker Drive



Fresh Water Event Update

Welcome back to another exciting year in the fishing world. | hope you all had a
great time at the banquet. Some of you were lucky again winning some top prizes, |
didn't get didily squat. I'm letting all of you know right now I'll be out with a
vengeance this season. | have striped bass and a lingcod already in the books. It's

only January folks so look out!

Let's get to the fresh water trips. Nothing "cast" in stone yet ,but less outing
will be booked this year say every other month starting in March at DVL. Date
pending. Maybe we can do a quick surf trip in Feb. gimme some feedback please. |
want to see the saltwater trips and the dates before | make any plans. | don't want
our trips to clash. Remember your participation is important.

See u all at the next meeting.

freshwater@turnersrodandreelclub.com

Mike Maurizio

Members Reports

2009 ANNUAL BANQUET TRIP WINNERS

Pacific Dawn March 12 Lynn Adams

Pacific Dawn April 12 Ron Coleman

Island Tak May 28 - Ron Coleman

Pacific Dawn June 11 Halibut Trip Ron Coleman
(Then Ron Coleman sat down)

Island Tak June 24 Rich Jenkins

Island Tak July 24 Christine Tureaud

Kids Trip August 8, Aggressor- Pierre Sycip
Island Tak August 21 Gary Gillingham

Isand Tak October 16 Joel Tureaud

Isand Tak November 27 Karl Penson
American Angler Sept 22-27 KARL PENSON

ANNUAL BANQUET ROD WINNERS
California-William Davis
California-Herb Mitchell

Avet- Jerry Watkins

Lamiglas- Earl Reifer

Lamiglas-Rick McPherson
California-William Davis

Fenwick- Ernie Branch

REEL WINNERS

Curado 300E- Steve Huth

Daiwa Zillion100SHA- Warren Harper
Avet LX 2 spd- Herb Mitchell

Diawa Sealine LD 30II-Will Ebersman
Newell S540 Gary Gillingham

Avet LX 2 spd- Herb Mitchell

Sealine LD20-11 Don Udlock

"DVL still on fire"
By
Ed Cazares

What an increddible fishery;

DVL continues to kick out quality LMB with no signs of
slowing down. Where else could you imagine catching
quality fish at the end of December with morning air
temps in low 30's. It sure was cold when we arrived but
the fishing was hot as it gets. | took my brother Ben

FRIENDS of ROLLO RAFFLE

This year at the Annual Banquet the Friends of Rollo Raffle
had 2 prizes. Don Udlock not only had the Saltwater Rod as
incentive for ticket sales/donations but he also received a
donation to the raffle that evening. Ron Coleman found he
was unable to go on the Island Tak December 19 trip so he
donated his trip to the Friends of Rollo Raffle. Ron said he
would pull tickets until he found someone who was able to go
on the trip that date. The winner of the Friends of Rollo Rod
was Will Ebersman. Don Ishii was the lucky winner of the
Tak trip on the first draw. Don Udlock will have the final tally
of the Raffle at the January Meeting. Thanks to Don Udlock
for doing this Raffle every year, thanks to Ron Coleman for
generously donating his Tak trip to the Raffle, and a special
thanks to the Club members who generously supported this
worthy cause.

Island Tak Dec 19 2009
By
Gary Gillingham

Quick report of the Club’s last trip of 2009.

On board were Rich Jenkins, Ernie Branch, Jim
Clough, Gary Gillingham, Sam Zanrosso, Xavier
Lopez, Hugo Gutieriez, Herb Mitchell, Paul Yazaki and
Don Ishi.

Great trip! We went out and fished Santa Rosa Island
for a change. The weather was chilly and the wind was
not too bad. The visibility was fantastic as the
mainland and all the Island’s looked sharp.

We anchored in about 240 feet of water. It was game
on as it did not take long to get limits of Rockfish. The
majority of the fish were Chuckleheads and some
Reds mixed in. They were nice fish with lot’s of fish in
the 5 to 7 pound range. We then moved into the
shallows for Whitefish and Sheephead. Lot’s of nice
Sheephead were caught.

We decided to have 1st and 2™ place Jackpot using
the largest fish caught since the only Calico was
caught by Captain Steve Kelly!

1st Place Gary Gillingham 13 Ib Sheephead

2" Place Paul Yasaki 12 Ib Sheephead



and Brother-In-Law Stig out fishing to wrap up our
Holiday weekend. They both caught quality LMB and
are spoiled rotten with the fishing at DVL. | also got in
the action with some big fat chunks!

My brother Ben Cazares with his fine cast of females:

My brother-in-law Stig Hedlund with a different healthy
pair of Greenbacks:

It sure was a treat to see my brothers hang some
giants. My brother Ben and | slayed them last weekend
also. These guys havent bass fished much but with
their outdoor instincts from hunting and sports they
caught on very quickly, I think Ive created some
monsters in these two guys as far as 'the bass bug'
goes, what do you think??

| cant imagine how good this place will be when the
spring comes around!

Later; Big Ed!

Edward Cazares

Man what a Killer fishery DVL has been!

I hit up the Jewell today with my son Little Big Ed and
we were about 5th in line. It had occurred to me | had
forgotten to purchase a 2010 fishing license so after a
quick little stop at the tackle shop that slowed me down
five valuable minutes we were off to our first stop only
to find somebody camped out right on my favorite spot.
That guy stayed there right on the spot for over three
hours so there was no need for me to ask him later
when | saw him how he did.

Well it caused me to go looking at spot number two
that only produced one fish and one missed bite in ten
casts or so. | only spent 10 minutes there at number
two. The bite at DVL has been fast, hard and furious
for the first 30-45 minutes of the morning before it
slows down as the light gradually increases. | knew at
this point | only had 15-20 minutes max before the bite
would shutdown so | exploited a new area that | had
been scoping out from a distance that had many of the
same key features that spot number one has and it
payed off handsomely. We landed a fish every other
cast for the next 15 minutes in 20'-35' feet of water and
just like a light switch it was over as soon as it started.



Today | did more knot tieing and more rig unsticking
than | wanted. Little Ed got to fish unbothered and | got
to hand him fresh gear and spend more time undoing
tangles and being a guide and he still had the nerve to
tell me he thought he had big fish for the day.

Today water temps were only one full degree colder
than last week about 57.5 degrees. Today | could not
get bit on the big 10" worm as | had the previous two
weeks. They ate the carolina rigged brushogg with a
passion as they were also doing earlier. After 8:00am
rolled around we began to throw drop shots both
shallow and deep for a couple of dinks and ended up
with two more clone LMB to round out the day. Those
fish both came out of 50'+ deep. We ended up with
about 10 fish and were off the lake by noon thirty.

This lake is awesome. | think | will be hitting Perris for
the next couple of weeks in hopes of finding a pattern
for my upcoming club tournament Jan 23rd. Im
banking on finding some willing fish that will chew now
that DVL has opened to relive the pressure.

Later; Big Ed!

Edward Cazares
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